Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  
DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: RH

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0800

	Development Proposed:
	Rear single storey extension and first floor extension over the garage at 12 Bradyll Court, Brockhall Village, Old Langho.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	No observations received.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	One letter of objection has been received from a neighbouring resident which raises the following: A further extension will not only impinge on our privacy more but also block the natural light and devalue our property.

	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a detached property at the end of a cul-de-sac off Bradyll Court within the Brockhall Estate.

Permission is sought for the addition of a first floor side extension over the existing garage to provide an additional bedroom with en-suite and wardrobe, with approx. dimensions of 5.3m x 8m, with a maximum height from ground floor level of 7.3m to match the existing ridge height. Permission is also sought for the removal of the existing conservatory and the replacement with a single storey extension to extend the kitchen with approx. dimensions of 3m x 6.1m x 3.5m in height. Materials to be used will match those of the existing property.

In terms of visual impact the scale, size and design of the proposed extension above the garage is appropriate due to the mixture of styles of properties within the estate. 

I note the concerns of a neighbouring resident to the rear of the property with regards to potential loss of privacy and light. I consider that as the footprint of the building is to remain the same, the distance between the applicant’s property and that of properties to the rear is sufficient and due to the orientation of buildings any loss of light will be minimal. With regards to loss of privacy, as the windows inserted at first floor level to the rear are to serve a bathroom and wardrobe, an appropriate condition will be placed on the decision notice to ensure that the window serving the bathroom is obscure glazed, thus ensuring that any loss of privacy to neighbours will be minimal. The proposed single storey extension to the rear will have minimal neighbouring impact, as existing boundary treatments will safeguard the privacy of neighbours.

A bat survey was carried out at the property and it was concluded that the proposed works will not pose a threat to any bat population.

Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on adjacent residential amenity.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 11/11/2009














